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Bluemont Civic Association
Representing Neighborhoods in and around Arlington Traditional School, Lacey Woods Park, Bon Air, Fields Park, Balls Crossing, West Ballston, and all along the former Bluemont Division of the Washington and Old Dominion Railroad
P.O. Box 5134 Arlington, Virginia 22205
www.bluemontcivic.org
Minutes Executive Board Meeting, October 26, 2022, 7:30 pm
Via Zoom and in Key Escuela School Library 
1.  The President established that a quorum was present. 
2.  Members approved minutes of the September 2022 Executive Board meeting with no changes.
3. Reports from Officers and Committee Chairs
President Henry McFarland discussed his work to refocus the November 16 General membership meeting with the Arlington County police on how County officials handle emotionally disturbed people who may be homeless and who threaten members of the public.  He reported on his walk through of Bluemont Parks with BCA Park liaison Hugh Robinson, and that more information is needed from the County about who is responsible for the area by the sound wall near 9th Street, N and N. Harrison Street. He reported on his discussion with County Board member Takis Karantonis on the Missing Middle Housing Study Phase 2 recommendations, on civic association presidents’ meetings with County Board officials, and that he had sent the County a letter reporting the resolution on the Missing Middle Phase 2 recommendations that BCA passed at the September meeting. He noted the need to monitor the County’s home ownership study.  The President said he had written the County about N. Carlin Springs Road. 

The President said he had written the Department of Environmental Services Transportation Division public engagement specialist Erin Potter about the DES’ unannounced, extensive work disrupting N George Mason and Wilson Blvd.  Ms. Potter had said DES tries to notify BCA, cited staffing shortages and said it was difficult to know the schedule for such road work. The day after the email exchange with the BCA President, DES again closed parts of N. George Mason and Wilson Blvd with no notice.  The President said he will write Ms. Potter again.  He also noted that she had said milling and repaving work would continue next week with rolling delays.  Board members recommended BCA ask what actions DES will take to improve notification to BCA and the community, and we see if those actions happen.  Board members noted that DES traffic management did improve on the second day of the disruptions. 
The President said the Ballston Macy’s site plan review committee meeting will be held on November 7. The plan has changed, but we don’t know how. 

Second Vice President Matt Harrison reported on his efforts to get BCA a presence at the Lubber Run Farmers Market.  The Market said BCA was welcome to set up a table, but not in the market or parking lot, and the booth areas to the right of the entrance are only for special events like children’s activities.  It seems BCA is being offered a place on the street away from the market. 
The President discussed the BCA table at the Halloween parade. The Board agreed with the Secretary’s suggestion of handing out copies of the newsletter and League of Women Voter information at the BCA table. 

The Treasurer reported that BCA’s bank balance had been $2174.15.  He detailed expenses of $410.87, which resulted in a current balance of $1763.28. 

The Civic Federation delegates reported that the October meeting was all about Missing Middle Housing.  Discussion was civil, but the two sides talked past each other. There was also discussion of a “civic engagement” resolution about Arlington County government’s response to citizen input and requests, and a request to get back to the Arlington Way of better civic engagement.  

Parks Liaison Hugh Robinson suggested board members meet at 9th Street N and N. Harrison Street and he would lay out the contacts he’s made and why he thinks BCA should seek to get the area at 9th Street, N and N. Harrison Street designated as a park, and perhaps seek a bench and landscaping. 

Regarding N. Carlin Springs Road, the President said he had written County Board member Takis Karantonis to follow up on the questions Takis raised during BCA’s General Membership discussion with him that Takis promised to look into.

Politeness Statement:  The President proposed a politeness statement to be read at BCA meetings. Board members offered some edits and agreed he could read it at the start of BCA meetings.  The final statement is:
“We are a forum for discussion concerning neighborhood issues, and sometimes those issues can be controversial. I want to remind everyone that we are all neighbors here and should treat our neighbors with courtesy and respect. 
If you are joining us online, please mute unless you are recognized to speak. If you want to speak on an issue, please use the raise your hand function. 
If a particularly large number of people want to speak on an issue, I may impose a time limit. Once recognized to speak, our neighbor is entitled to be heard to the end, or till the time expires, without interruption.”
Should BCA Have Its Own Zoom Account?  Board Members discussed whether BCA should have its own zoom account.  David Smith reported on the cost, which did not raise concerns. The question arose of whether a zoom account would have to be in the name of a single person rather than the civic association, and what would happen if that person then left BCA as happened with the old website.
Adjourned at 7:29 pm

Minutes prepared by Laura Kirkconnell

� EMBED Word.Picture.8 ���





1

[image: image2.png]


